
Town of Frankfort Plan Commission

4/29/2013 Minutes

 

The Town of Frankfort Plan Commission held its 84th meeting April 29, 2013. Commission Chair Dwight Jelle called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m. 

 

Present were Dwight Jelle, Bryce Black, Donna Gates,  Don Gisch, Tina Bee and Maureen Manore.
Also present was Sally Baecker, Carl Morsbach and Richard McDermott and Brian Nodolf.
 

1. Minutes from previous meetings

Minutes from the April 3, 2013 meeting were read.  There was a correction to 5th sentence under “Report on Other Meetings Attended” changing “hauled” to “hauling”.  There was a correction to the last sentence under “Work on Zoning” changing “the fewest districts” to “the less numerous districts”.   Tina Bee made a motion to accept the April 3, 2013, minutes as amended and Donna Gates seconded.  The motion carried.

Minutes from the April 18, 2013 Comprehensive Plan Committee meeting were read.  Bryce Black made a motion to approve the minutes and Tina Bee seconded.  The motion carried.  
 

2. Citizens’ Concerns

Richard McDermott had read a draft of the zoning ordinance and was concerned about its length and complexity.  He stated that the smaller activities do not need to be regulated.
Sally Baecker was concerned about the lot sizes in the current draft and proposed 10 acres instead of 80 for the Agricultural District.  She also was against setting a limit on junk vehicles and customer vehicles.  She asked that the Plan Commission send out the final draft to the public soon before the Town’s Land Use Moratorium expires.

Carl Morsbach was concerned that everyone had to be restricted because of a few unpopular land uses.

3. Report on Other Meetings Attended
Bryce Black, Dwight Jelle, Kay Hamilton, Donna Juleff and Maureen Manore attended a conference in St. Croix Falls concerning frac sand mining on April 28, 2013.  The speakers talked about ordinances for licensing and zoning in their areas and how it worked for them.  David Williams, a lawyer who lives in Florence Township in Minnesota, said that their town has zoning which makes a distinction between aggregate and industrial mining.  Melanie Kleiss Boerger spoke about a model licensing ordinance developed by the St. Croix River Association.  She said that the Wisconsin Counties Association is also working on a model ordinance that takes a more middle of the road stance.
There was an All Towns meeting held on April 22nd in the Town Hall.  The main topic was the dog fee the County is looking to impose on the municipalities.

4. Discuss Comprehensive Plan Amendments

The changes made by the Comprehensive Plan Committee to the Comprehensive Plan as a result of the comments made at the public hearing were discussed.  Tina Bee made a motion to accept all amendments to the Comprehensive Plan and Bryce Black seconded.  The motion carried.

5. Resolution to Recommend Comprehensive Plan Amendments to the Town Board

Resolution 2013-3, titled “Resolution by the Plan Commission to Recommend Adoption of the Amended Comprehensive Plan” was read.  Donna Gates made a motion to adopt the resolution and Don Gisch seconded.  A roll call vote was called for, the results as follows:  Bryce Black- yes; Dwight Jelle- yes; Tina Bee- yes; Don Gisch- yes; Donna Gates- yes; Maureen Manore- yes; Michael Krajniak-absent.  The motion carried and the resolution was signed.

6. Non-Metallic Mining Licensing Ordinance
Dwight Jelle stated that the current nonmetallic licensing ordinance and the zoning ordinance need to work together.  The Plan Commission needs to make sure that there are no conflicts between the two ordinances.  Dwight will study other ordinances and see what set backs are used and what other ideas there might be.

7. Discuss Zoning Ordinance 
The Plan Commission discussed various uses in the zoning districts.  The contiguous acres in the Agricultural District were discussed and it was decided to reduce the 80 required acres to 35.  The number of allowed poultry birds was taken out because CAFOs will be restricted to the Agricultural District which means the Town cannot dictate livestock numbers.  There were wording changes made to 4) - b) and n).  In the Agricultural/Residential District the required contiguous acres were reduced from 20 to 10 acres.  Wording changes were made to 4)- l)  and 6)- b)(iii), g),h), i) and l).  In the Rural Residential District there were wording changes made to 4)- d) and i) was removed and 5)- xi) reworded and 6)- d)(iii) removed. The paring down of the ordinance was discussed.  Members will work on this separately.
8. Upcoming meetings/Future Agenda Items
The next regular Plan Commission meeting will be on May 7, 2013, at 6:00 p.m.  Agenda items for the next meeting will cover: Minutes from the Previous Meeting; Citizens Concerns; Zoning Ordinance.  The next Town Board meeting will be on May 14, 2013 following the Board of Review. 
9. Adjournment

Bryce Black moved to adjourn the meeting.  Don Gisch seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:15 p.m.

 Maureen Manore, Recording Secretary


